

При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: A1B1B4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

1. Прочитайте диалог. Ответьте на вопрос, следующий после диалога, выбрав один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

Man: Triathlon? You seem a bit crazy having all these ambitions at 70!

Woman: I've never really been that typical 'stay-at-home' grandmother.

What does the woman mean ?

- 1) The woman is very ambitious 2) The woman's behaviour is not typical of her age.
3) The woman does a lot of exercise in spite of her age. 4) The woman does exercise as part of a social event.

2. Расположите реплики так, чтобы получился связный диалог. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

- A. I see, there are a lot of our old school mates. Have you spoken to some of them yet?
B. Yes and there are so many people that I haven't met for ages.
C. It's a great party, isn't it?
D. I can't but agree. He hasn't changed at all. But look, that's Jack over there. He's waving to us.
E. He is still the same, he just likes talking about himself and he doesn't seem to be interested in what anyone else has to say.
F. I bumped into Adrian and we had a brief chat. Well no, he chatted and I listened.

- 1) CDEFBA 2) FBCADE 3) FABCDE 4) CBAFED

I was beginning to feel a little nervous. It was my first day as the personal assistant to a company director. I (1) ... at the interview that I could speak French but it wasn't true. I hoped they (2) ... out that I had been lying. At first everything went well. My boss was very helpful and he explained to me what I had to do. Then I (3) ... to my colleagues, who were all very friendly. Just as I was sitting down at my desk the phone rang. As soon as I picked up the receiver I started to panic. A woman (4) ... to me in French and naturally, I couldn't understand a word she (5) When the boss saw how upset I was, he (6) ... the phone from me. To my surprise he answered the woman in English and then he burst out laughing. Afterwards he told me it was his mother. She (7) ... to the dentist's and was having difficulty speaking properly. She had been talking to me in English not French!

3. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

- 1) was claimed 2) have claimed 3) had claimed 4) had been claimed

4. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

- 1) don't find 2) haven't found 3) weren't found 4) wouldn't find

5. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

- 1) took 2) has taken 3) was taken 4) was taking

6. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

- 1) was just being 2) is just 3) would just be 4) had just been

Young people tend to spend most of their out-of-school hours (1) ... with homework and other school commitments. These (2) ... them so busy that they have no time to (3) ... for other major projects. But there are some remarkable exceptions to this (4) Some use any free time they have to (5) ... themselves to environmental issues. Ava Lang, for example, is only 14 but at weekends she goes round restaurants to persuade the owners to (6) ... her with their used cooking oil. She then arranges for this to be (7) ... into biodiesel. Another youngster who does a considerable (8) ... of work to help others is Tim Fried. He races go-karts as a (9) ... of raising money for charitable causes. In this way he manages to (10) ... his love of sport with some socially useful work.

7. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

- 1) interested 2) absorbed 3) occupied 4) employed

8. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

- 1) keep 2) hold 3) do 4) have

9. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

- 1) spend 2) waste 3) pass 4) spare

10. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

- 1) case 2) rule 3) custom 4) test

11. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

- 1) dedicate 2) contribute 3) intend 4) involve

12. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (10).

- 1) transform 2) combine 3) contain 4) include

§ 1. I crept to the door and listened; they were snoring, so I tiptoed along and got down the stairs safely. I couldn't hear a sound. I looked through a crack in the dining room door and saw that the men who were watching the body were all asleep in their chairs. The door of the parlour, where the corpse was lying, was open, and there was a candle in each room. I went past, but the front door was locked and the key was missing.

§ 2. Just then I heard footsteps on the stairs behind me. I silently ran into the parlour and cast my eyes about the room. The only place I could see to hide the bag was in the coffin. The lid was pushed along, showing the dead man's face with a wet cloth over it. I tucked the money-bag in under the lid, just below where his hands were crossed. That sent a shiver down my spine; his hands were so cold. Then I ran back across the room and hid behind the door.

§ 3. The person coming was Mary Jane. She went to the coffin, knelt down and looked in. Then she put her handkerchief to her face and I sensed that she had started crying, although I couldn't hear her and her back was turned. I slipped out. Looking back into the dining room, I saw that the watchers were still all asleep and I hadn't been seen.

§ 4. As I climbed back into bed, I was a little shaken after all the risks I had just taken. I thought to myself it would be alright if it stayed where it was because when we had gone another hundred miles or two down the river I could write to Mary Jane and she could dig him up and get it. But that's not going to happen because they'll find the money when they screw the lid on. The king will get it back and nobody else will get their hands on it again. Of course, I wanted to sneak back down and get it, but I didn't dare to try. Every minute it was getting later now. Soon some of the watchers would start waking up and I might get caught — caught with six thousand dollars in my hands. How could I explain that?

13. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

Why didn't the narrator leave the house?

- 1) He heard someone coming before he reached the door. 2) He wanted to hide the bag. 3) He was locked in.

14. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

What was the first sound the narrator heard?

- 1) People talking quietly. 2) Someone walking down the stairs. 3) Sleeping people breathing noisily.

15. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

How did the author know Mary Jane was crying?

- 1) She dried her eyes. 2) He saw her tears. 3) He heard her crying.

16. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

Who did the money belong to?

- 1) The author. 2) The watchers. 3) The king.

1. Housewife and grandmother

I went down a cliff to raise money for charity. It was an enormous challenge as I'm actually quite afraid of heights. It was only really the moment of going over the edge that was difficult: after that it was very easy. You just have to get into the rhythm and not go too fast. My son is really keen on climbing and some of his friends from his university climbing club set everything up and organised the whole event. There were about twenty of us who did it and between us we raised well over the target amount.

2. Lawyer

I ran a triathlon and managed to get over 50 people to sponsor me. I had to train for months and it was really hard work but well worth it. I actually enjoyed the training more than the final event because on the day the weather was terrible. In the months running up to the event I followed a very strict regime and it felt good to be working towards such a specific goal. Knowing that I was going to be able to give a large donation to charity made me even more determined to do it. It was such a positive experience I'm going to do it again next year.

3. Environmental consultant

I cycled from L.A. to Quito last spring. All my family thought I was mad but I love cycling and I knew it would be an amazing way to see lots of really interesting places. I managed to raise quite a bit of money for charity through sponsorship although that wasn't my main objective. I turned 30 in March and I really wanted to be doing something totally different rather than just sitting at my desk in the office. I wanted it to be something I could look back on when I am older and feel proud of. The fact that I was able to do something to help those less well off than me at the same time, well that made it even better.

4. Retired primary school head teacher

We used to make a big effort to get the children involved in charity events as I think it helps raise their awareness of world events and the fact that in many places there are people, particularly children like themselves, who live in very different circumstances to them. I think they get a great sense of satisfaction too from knowing that they are able to do something to help. Each year we had a special day; where all the children paid a small amount of money and then came to school for one day in their own clothes and not in school uniform. We also regularly held parties where the children were encouraged to donate old toys and books and things which we then sold. All the money we made went to our chosen charity.

17. Прочитайте тексты (1—4). Ответьте на вопрос. В бланке ответов поставьте метку (x) в клеточке, соответствующей номеру текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

- 1 — Housewife and grandmother
- 2 — Lawyer
- 3 — Environmental consultant
- 4 — Retired primary school head teacher

Which person says raising money for charity was their secondary aim?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

18. Прочитайте тексты (1—4). Ответьте на вопрос. В бланке ответов поставьте метку (x) в клеточке, соответствующей номеру текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

- 1 — Housewife and grandmother
- 2 — Lawyer
- 3 — Environmental consultant
- 4 — Retired primary school head teacher

Which person had a family member help them with the preparation for the event?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

19. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

We asked both Tony and Mary, but (никто) of them could offer a satisfactory explanation.

20. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Using someone (**другого**) personal information and pretending to be them is a form of identity theft.

The next time someone asks (1) ... my hobbies are, I'll turn the question round and ask them to (2) ... me about their hobbies. I doubt that they have any. I don't think we should deny it (3) ... longer: the hobby is dead. Ask any teenager or adult about how they spend their spare time and they'll respond with a list of activities rather than mention collecting something.

21. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

22. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

Unlike popular rumours, bats are nothing to be scared of. Bats are great, indeed! Not only are they super cute, but they help us humans out in many ways. Without bats, no one would pollinate our avocados, mangoes, or bananas. Bat is the common name of this remarkable animal while Chiroptera is its (1) ... (**SCIENCE**) name. Bats are small, fast-moving, capable of sudden changes in direction and active at night. In (2) ... (**ADD**) to this, they have (3) ... (**RAPID**) moving wings and an (4) ... (**PREDICT**) way of flying. Given these (5) ... (**CHARACTER**), and the fact that bats often find suitable hiding places around human dwellings, it is perhaps not surprising that human fears have been transformed into superstition and myth. Centuries of myths and misinformation still generate needless fears and (6) ... (**THREAT**) bats and their habitats.

23. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (1) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (1). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.

24. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (2) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (2). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.

25. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (3) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (3). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.

26. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (4) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (4). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.

27. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (5) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (5). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.

28. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (6) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (6). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.

1. She described the whole play to us ... detail.
2. Both my sons are crazy ... old motorbikes.
3. The restaurant prides itself ... having the best pizza in town.
4. There are so ... lemons in the fridge that I can't make lemonade.
5. ... Susan use to be slim when she was at university?
6. Bob Dylan ... original name was Robert Zimmerman won the Nobel Prize in Literature in 2016.

29. Прочитайте предложение (1). Заполните пропуск **ОДНИМ** словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

30. Прочитайте предложение (4). Заполните каждый из пропусков только **ОДНИМ** словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

1. The tallest trees in the world are called redwoods and they have grow in California. These
2. trees which can reach heights of around 91 metres. Among the enormous redwoods,
3. one other giant tree beats them all. This tree was discovered and measured in 2006.
4. The National Park Service then announced itself that at 115.7 metres, it was the tallest
5. tree in the world. Now it is so enough famous that it even has a name, 'Hyperion'.
6. In California there are every other giant redwoods which are just a little shorter than
7. Hyperion. The exact location of many of these enormous trees is been kept secret to
8. prevent them from being damaged. A typical redwood tree may lives for 500 to 700 years.
9. The National Park Service says that the redwoods' great height it is mainly due to the
10. climate in California; there is many heavy rain every year and the temperatures are mild.

31. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (1) выпишите **ОДНО** лишнее слово.

32. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (2) выпишите **ОДНО** лишнее слово.

33. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (3) выпишите **ОДНО** лишнее слово.

34. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (4) выпишите **ОДНО** лишнее слово.

35. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (5) выпишите **ОДНО** лишнее слово.

36. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (6) выпишите **ОДНО** лишнее слово.

37. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (7) выпишите **ОДНО** лишнее слово.

38. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (8) выпишите **ОДНО** лишнее слово.

39. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (9) выпишите **ОДНО** лишнее слово.

40. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (10) выпишите **ОДНО** лишнее слово.